Appendix 3

Lessons learnt from the William Penn LC contract.
Officers briefed Management Board on 7th May 2013 about the learning points from the WPLC contract and took a report to Executive Committee on 22nd July concerning the SO Initiative which stated the following:-

“Members will identify that the SOI project must learn from the Council’s recent experience in the contract to refurbish the William Penn Leisure Centre. The relevant points made by Grant Thornton, External Auditors, are as follows:-

· Fully investigate the Developer’s capability

· Consider lowest price versus VFM issues

· Review the adequacy of the Council’s resources

· Have an appropriate Development Agreement in place

· Maintain the Council’s options


All these factors are being taken into account by the SOI project team.”

These five specific points have been shared with the Council’s wider advisor team and will be integrated into the project risk matrix when and where matters are at that stage.

The phase 2 report by Grant Thornton makes further recommendations and officers consider the following as being relevant to the SOI project:-

1. A primary need for the Council to fully recognise the risks inherent in the project and then adopt measures necessary to manage and mitigate those risks.

2. The need for the Council to establish and operate from a position of “intelligent client”.

3. The Council to have in place appropriate Governance procedures which are sufficient to manage their commitments in the project.

4. To implement an overarching, but effective, project management structure that ensures all necessary steps are taken to control the Council’s responsibilities and exposures.

It is intended that all these additional factors are taken into account and implemented by the Council’s SOI project team.
